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Tobacco Free Campus Policy
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On April 5, 2012, the Board of County Commissioners unanimously approved a tobacco free campus resolution for Multnomah County properties. County Facilities staff are in the process of putting up signs and removing ashtrays in order to facilitate compliance with the new rule. 
Please be sure your employees are aware of this policy and the available resources on MultCo Commons [https://commons.multco.us/tobacco-free-campus]. We will be sending out palm cards and posters via interoffice mail to libraries and clinics affected by the policy to assist with communicating the new rules to the public. If you work elsewhere in Multnomah County and are interested in these materials, or if additional needs are identified by your staff, please let us know. 
About the New Policy
In a commitment to the health of all employees and the public, as of July 1, 2012, tobacco use is prohibited in all interior Multnomah County spaces, and on all outside property or grounds owned by Multnomah County, including parking areas.

Role of County Employees
1) This policy is the shared responsibility of all Multnomah County personnel. Employees are authorized and encouraged to communicate this policy to colleagues, visitors and the public. 
a. Be firm, but courteous and respectful, with an emphasis is on education and support.

b. Safety ALWAYS comes first- do not engage if it feels threatening.
2) Management and supervisory staff are responsible for ongoing compliance with this policy within their work areas, including efforts to resolve any issues of noncompliance with employees.

3) Management may be called on to assist if anyone becomes belligerent or resistant when informed of the policy.
Getting Help

Multnomah County is tobacco-free in order to create a healthier environment for everyone, not to punish people who use tobacco or force them to quit. We recognize that tobacco is a powerful addiction. Multnomah County is committed to supporting our employees and the public in quitting tobacco, if they choose. Employee resources can be accessed through health benefits; see detailed information here: https://commons.multco.us/county-wellness/tobacco-cessation. Or contact the Oregon Tobacco Quit Line, a free service for all Oregonians: 1-800-QUIT-NOW (1-800-784-8669), Español: 1-877-2NO-FUME (1-877-266-3863), https://www.quitnow.net/Oregon

Resources

For more information regarding this policy, including the Tobacco Free Resolution and Frequently Asked Questions, visit: [https://commons.multco.us/tobacco-free-campus] 

